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Note to the Press  
New Executive Secretary for Basel Convention Secretariat
Geneva 04/07/07— Ms. Katharina Kummer Peiry, a Swiss citizen, has been appointed as the Executive Secretary of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal.  
Having worked on issues related to the Basel Convention for nearly 20 years, Ms. Kummer Peiry brings substantive knowledge of the Convention and strong negotiation and leadership skills to the position. Her career spans several years with the Government of Switzerland as Head of Environmental Affairs Section in the Federal Department of Foreign Affairs, and as a University lecturer. More recently Ms. Kummer Peiry has been working as a consultant on environmental policy and law.  

Ms. Kummer Peiry has authored and contributed to a number of publications on international chemicals and waste management, and is a recognized international expert on waste and chemicals management.  She holds a PhD in International Law and a Master of Law.  Ms. Kummer Peiry will assume her duties in September 2007.
Note to journalists: for additional information, please contact Nicole Dawe, Secretariat of the Basel Convention, at +41 22 917 82 20 or Nicole.Dawe@unep.ch or visit www.basel.int  
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